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Dear Parents
We are really looking forward to welcoming all children back to school on Monday 8th March. We have been very impressed with how hard the children have worked at home on their remote learning and would like to take this opportunity to thank all our parents and carers who have supported their children with their education through this very difficult time. 

There has been a lot of planning to make the school as safe as possible for your child/ren in March, but this will only work if you follow the strict procedures and routines that we have put in place.  
It is also important that out of school you and your child/ren continue to follow the latest Government coronavirus guidance about staying safe, including the up to date rules on social distancing. Even though the situation is now looking more hopeful and there is a ‘road map’ out of the restrictions, it is imperative that we all play our part to ensure that infection rates do not begin to rise again. None of us want to be back in the situation of further lockdowns or school closures.
In welcoming back all our children in March, your child will return to their class bubble with the other children in their year group and specified staff.  These class bubbles will continue to be kept separate from one another to minimise contact.
We do appreciate that some of the procedures may be inconvenient for you, but we hope that you understand that these have been put in place to make school as safe as possible for your child/ren and the whole school community.
It is important that you read and follow the information in this booklet to ensure the safety of your child, other children and the staff. Our absolute priority is to maximise the safety measures needed, to reassure our children, staff and families that it is safe to return to school. 
We will continue to review our practices and will not hesitate to change these if new advice or guidance is forthcoming. We look forward to welcoming your child back to Maybury on Monday 8th March!

Many thanks

Mrs Grantham and the Maybury Team.
Measures to Prevent Potential Spread of Infection between Home and School:
Do not bring your child to school if they have Coronavirus symptoms. The main symptoms of Coronavirus are:

· high temperature – this means to feel hot to touch on the chest or back
· new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours

· loss or change to sense of smell or taste

If your child will not be attending school, you must ring the school office on 01482 701387. You must let the school know immediately if your child or another member of your household is tested positive for COVID-19.

If you or your child show symptoms of COVID-19 then you must self-isolate and engage with the NHS track and Trace system where a test can be booked.  Tests can be booked online through the NHS testing and tracing for Coronavirus website, or ordered by telephone via NHS 119 for those without access to the internet

Your child must not come to school if they are displaying symptoms.  They must self-isolate until the results of the NHS tracking test have been received.  If a test returns as negative, and your child feels well, they can stop self-isolating and return to school.

If your child tests positive, they should stay at home and continue to self-isolate for at least 10 days.  They should not attend school for at least 10 days from the day after:

· the start of their symptoms

· the test date if they did not have any symptoms but have had a positive test

After the 10 days they may return to school unless they still have a high temperature.  If they still have a temperature, they should keep self-isolating until their temperature returns to normal.  
Other members of the household should also self-isolate for the full 10 days. 
If a member of your household tests positive for COVID-19, then your child will need to remain at home and self-isolate for 10 days. Please inform the school immediately, if this happens.

If anyone tests positive whilst not experiencing symptoms but develop symptoms during the isolation period, they must restart the 10 day isolation period from the day they developed symptoms
If your child is taken ill with COVID-19 symptoms during the school day:

A member of staff from the class bubble will put on some recommended PPE of gloves, apron, face mask and face visor.

Your child will be taken to the glass meeting room where they will be isolated with the member of staff who will take care of them.
You will be called immediately to come and collect your child. Please ensure that the school has up to date telephone numbers for you and your immediate family.

You will then need to engage with NHS Test and Trace and arrange a test for your child.
· If your child is not willing to take a test, they must self-isolate straight away from the onset of symptoms and for the next 10 days following this; the household must self-isolate from the onset of symptoms and for the next 10 days
· If your child takes a test which results in a negative result, they may return to school as soon as their symptoms have gone and as long as no other family member is symptomatic
In the event of a positive result for COVID-19, Public Health England will advise the school to the extent of self-isolating required by other members of the class bubble or school.
Procedures for Parents and Carers 
Access to the School Site

Only one adult should come on to the school site to drop off or pick up their child/ren.
When you come on to the school site, please help us to minimise transmission:

· When you are waiting for your child/ren to go into school or be collected we ask that you wear a face covering

· Ensure you observe social distancing whilst waiting for your child/ren

· Please move away from the school premises as quickly as you can remembering to maintain social distance from other parents and carers

We also have to limit the number of people coming into the building to help reduce the risk of spreading the virus. We are asking all parents and carers not to come into the school building- including the school office.  Please contact the school by phone or email if you need to speak to us about anything. 
Please ensure that your child/ren know any arrangements for picking them up before they come to school in the morning as we need to limit the number of interactions that the office staff have with other members of staff in the school during the day. 
Wearing of Face Coverings
Parents and carers are required to wear a face covering when on the school premises unless medically exempt.

We have worked incredibly hard to maintain the safety of all our children, staff and families.  We have a vast range of measures in place in school to keep everyone safe. 
Face coverings are largely intended to protect others, not just the wearer, against the spread of infection because they cover the nose and mouth, which are the main confirmed sources of transmission of virus that causes coronavirus infection.  
Please support us to keep the whole school community safe by wearing a face covering when you come onto the school site to drop off or pick up your children. Although parents are outdoors when they do this, there is still a risk of transmission that can be reduced greatly by wearing a face covering.
We are working hard to minimise chances of COVID being transmitted and we need your help and support to ensure our communities are as safe as they can be.

Procedures for dropping children off at school

The Start of the School Day:
The Government has instructed us to not allow gatherings of adults on and around our school site. In order to support this, only one parent/adult per family must bring their children to school. Two metres social distancing must be adhered to at all times whilst waiting to drop off/pick up your children.

All classes have been given allocated, staggered timings to enter and leave the school site.  These timings must be adhered to, to ensure the health and safety of all the children, parents and staff.

Please ensure that you arrive on time – not too early and not late.  

The Government has recommended that children should be encouraged to walk or cycle to school. Please can you ensure that you do not mix with other class bubbles (except for siblings) whilst entering and exiting the school, as this form of mixing goes against all the hard work that we are doing in school to limit risks for you, your families and our staff. 
Please note that parents/carers will not be permitted to drive on to the school site due to health and safety.  We will be using the front car park to greet and dismiss children from. 
All parents/carers and children need to enter the site on foot through the main entrance or the entrance at the back of Frances Brady Way.  When using the main entrance, please follow the markings and walk up to the school using the footpath.  All adults and children will exit the site using the main entrance driveway. 

Drop off Times:

F1 – Morning Session: 8:30am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:25 am

Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after dropping off your child. Please keep your child by your side while you wait.
F1 - Afternoon Session: 12:00pm
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 11:55am

Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after dropping off your child. Please keep your child by your side while you wait.
F2 – 8:50am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:45am
Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after dropping off your child. Please keep your child by your side while you wait.
Y1 – 8:40am

Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:35am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 1 playground.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y1 canopy. 

Y2 – 8:50am

Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:45am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 1 playground.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y2 canopy.
Y3 – 8:40am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:35am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Y3/4. Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y3 canopy.
Y4 – 8:50am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:45am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Y3/4. Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y4 canopy.
Y5 – 8:40am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:35am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Y5/6. Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y5 canopy.
Y6 – 8:50am
Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 8:45am

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Y5/6.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children. Children will line up under the Y6 canopy.
It is extremely important that you arrive at school at your allocated time and that you are not late. If you do arrive late, you will need to stand under the canopy at the front of the restaurant and wait for a member of the senior leadership team to come to you to collect your child.
You will be asked to wait in a designated area in the front car park until it is time for you to go onto the playground to drop off your child using the procedure set out above.  There will be members of staff out on the site to remind you of what to do if you have more than one child to drop off. 

Please leave the site as soon as you have dropped your child off. 
School Uniform
Children should wear school uniform to come to school.  Coats can be brought to school when necessary.  Please ensure that your child wears their school jumper, fleece or cardigan.  We will be keeping the doors and windows open to aid ventilation and so it will be cooler in the classrooms than usual. 

We will not wear sandshoes when we come back to school on Monday 8th March.  This will be reviewed during the summer term.

The school office remains open.  Please phone the school office if you would like to order school uniform.

PE Information: 

Children will continue to wear their PE kit to school on days that they have PE lessons:

· plain dark tracksuit bottoms or shorts (no logos, stripes or other decorations)and 
· a plain t-shirt or polo shirt – ideally this could be one of their school polo shirts

· a jumper/warm top – this could be their school jumper/cardigan or fleece

PE lessons will take place outside in the fresh air as much as possible. 
PE days:

Year 1- Monday
Year 2- Monday and Tuesday

Year 3- Tuesday and Friday

Year 4- Thursday and Friday

Year 5- Thursday and Friday

Year 6 -Thursday and Friday

Foundation 1 and Foundation 2 children do not require PE kit.

What can children bring to school?

Children should bring their own water bottle filled with water, clearly marked with their name.  They will keep this with them on their table.  The water bottle will need to go home with them at the end of each day to be washed and refilled.

If children are not staying for a school dinner they will need to bring a packed lunch with them.  

Reading books will be given out on a Monday and must be returned on a Friday morning so that they can be left for 72 hours before going back into the school reading scheme. 
Children must not bring other items from home to school, including pencil cases, toys and ruck sacks. This will reduce the chance of any cross contamination to and from school and home. 

What will the classrooms look like?

Your child will be one of approximately 30 children within their class bubble.
Each class will be based in their own classroom and will have a designated part of the playground for their outdoor area.

Government guidelines suggest that children should not be seated facing each other. In Year 2 up to Year 6, tables have all been placed so that they face the front of the classroom and children will be seated side by side.  In Foundation and Year 1, children will still take part in carefully planned play activities.
Your child will have an allocated seat in the classroom.  Each child will be provided with a small red basket on their table which will contain all their individual key resources including pen, pencil and ruler.

Each class has been allocated an area and a time for break times so that they do not mix with other class bubbles.
School Dinner

Children will be able to have a hot school dinner.  Children who stay for dinners will eat in the restaurant.  School dinners remain priced at £1.50. You can pay using the School Money online app. If you do still pay by cash, then please place the payment into a sealed, named envelope and send them in to school with your child.  
Those who bring a packed lunch will stay in the classroom to eat their lunch. Each class has been given a different time to go to the restaurant to eat their school dinner.  This is to stop unnecessary contact between different class bubbles. 

Infection Control in School
There are handwashing facilities and sanitiser in every classroom in the school.  Each class bubble has been allocated its own set of toilets to be used only by the children in that bubble.

Handwashing will continue to be carried out more than usual.  Posters are displayed in every classroom to remind children of this.  Handwashing will take place frequently and at least on these occasions: 

· When children come in to school

· Before and after playtimes

· Before and after lunchtime

· After coughing or sneezing

· Before children leave school

Tissues are available in every classroom.  Tissues must be used to catch droplets from sneezes or coughs.  There is a lidded bin in each classroom for used tissues to be placed.  These bins are emptied regularly. 

Stationery will not be shared.  Children will be provided with their own pen, pencil and ruler.

Table tops, door handles, play equipment, plastic toys etc. will be cleaned regularly during the school day.
Procedures for Collecting Children from School

The End of the School Day
You will be asked to collect your child at a specific time at the end of the school day.  These timings must be adhered to, to ensure that safety of our children, staff and parents. Please ensure that you are on time – not too early and not late.

Please leave the site promptly when you have your child/ren. 

Please ensure that you are social distancing at least two metres apart. 

We ask that you are mindful of mixing with other year groups (except siblings) before or after school as this kind of mixing will undo all the work we are doing in school to protect our children, parents and staff.

You will be asked to wait in a designated area in the front car park until it is time for you to go onto the playground to pick up your child.  There will be members of staff out on the site to explain what to do if you have more than one child to pick up. 

All parents/carers need to enter the site on foot through the main entrance or the entrance at the back of Frances Brady Way.  When using the main entrance, please follow the markings and walk up to the school using the footpath and out of the school using the driveway. 

Pick Up Times:
F1 – Morning Session: 11:30am



Morning Session: Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 11:25 am

Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after picking up your child.

F1 - Afternoon Session: 3:00pm
Afternoon Session: Please do not come onto the school site any earlier than 2:55pm

Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after picking up your child.

F2 – 3:10 pm
Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 3:05pm
Please line up outside the Foundation Stage entrance gate at the allocated time.  Please keep your distance from other parents and children and follow the one way markers after picking up your child.

Y1 – 3:00pm

Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 2:55pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 1 playground. Please keep your distance from other parents and children
Y2 – 3:10pm
Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 3:05pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 1 playground. Please keep your distance from other parents and children.
Y3 – 3:00pm
Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 2:55pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Year 3 and 4. Please keep your distance from other parents and children.
Y4 – 3:10pm
Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 3:05pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Year 3 and 4. Please keep your distance from other parents and children.
Y5 – 3:00pm

Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 2:55pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Year 5 and 6. Please keep your distance from other parents and children.
Y6 – 3:10pm

Please do not come onto the site any earlier than 3:05pm

Please stand behind the marked line on the Key Stage 2 playground in front of Year 5 and 6. Please keep your distance from other parents and children
Please leave the site as soon as you have picked up your child. 

School closes on Friday 26th March for the Easter holidays.  Children return to school on Tuesday 13th April for the start of the summer term. 
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